## Glebe Primary School

## PTA/Parent Council 15<sup>th</sup> May 2025 minutes



Thursday 15th May 2025

5pm Fullarton Connexions, Irvine

In attendance: Kirsty Rolfe DHT, David Kinnell, Sarah Kinnell, Nicola McClory, Laura Wyllie,

Katie McGill and Gemma Ogilvie

Apologies: Elaine Sanderson, Jaclyn Potts, David Ingram, Claire Campbell, Kirsty Cairns, Marissa Kelly, Debbie Jackson

1. Welcome, Apologies & Approval of last minutes

David thanked everyone for attending, apologies were noted, approval of last meeting minutes Nicola McClory & Laura Wyllie

2. Grant Update: David gave an update of the £1000 Grant from the participatory business from NAC provided by Claire Campbell. Current bank account balance £6798.82. the £1000 grant can be repurposed for the learning journals and the ice cream van cost on the summer soaking day. There are a few more grant funding opportunities with Asda and Tesco that can be looked into. Expected expenditure: P7 year books (less p7s this year so a reduced cost) P7 leavers disco Ice cream van Family Bingo night

3. Family Bingo Night 12th June

Family bingo night will be held on the 12<sup>th</sup> June 6-8pm at the the Old Irvine Parish church hall. Baldy Entertainment will be providing the entertainment. There will be tuckshop/ tea coffee. Bingo books will be sold at the door. Prizes will be needed for games winners. Use up last of chocolate and sweets from PTA cupboard. Buy same juice needed for p7 leavers disco.

4. Leavers

-Food: Pupils are being asked what Pizza/juice they would like/alternatives

awaiting p7 response this will be from Dominoes as have been used before.

- -Decorations: need some more table covers and decs, Balloons have been
- ordered David will transfer to church for next day
- -DJ: Allan Cooper/ Baldy Entertainment
- -Invites? Nicola will amend invite from previous year
- -Year books: Parents have been requested for photos for yearbook. There should
- be a reduction in cost due to less P7s this year.
- 5. Deputy Head Update- Mrs Rolf

Mrs Rolfe advised that the new Newsletter is out. Staffing waiting for confirmation. 29 P1s starting at the beginning of the new school year. Learning Journals Mr Simpsons is carrying out staff training with staff and will be rolled out further. The learning Journal will be whole classes instead of individual pupils. Mrs Nisbet is now Mrs Wood congratulations on getting married. School trip is planned for 16<sup>th</sup>/19<sup>th</sup> June and will keep an eye on weather and any other factors and is still to finalised.

Nicola asked about school improvement plan and was advised that it was still to be finalised as waiting for more information and can see at learning conversations.

Targeted support teacher was discussed a new job to support people for nurture. It was also discussed about people to apply for free school meals and clothing grants to apply even if not needed as effects budgets elsewhere.

6. AOB: Gemma advised that Tempest Photography can provide P1 – P7 class photos if there is enough interest. This was discussed and P7 parents had already received communication if there was enough interest this could go ahead. P1s is something that could be looked at for future.